From: Steve Rieck  
Sent: October 12, 2010 9:36 AM
To: BoardSec
Subject: Union Gas billing increase
Attn: Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board

Request to reduce / alter Union Gas billing

I received the notice in the paper for EB-2010-0148

Hi

I have a real big problem with the billing Union Gas charges us residents. I am doing everything I can to reduce my energy costs by insulating attic/walls/windows and buying high efficiency windows and furnaces. 
My energy costs have gone down. 
I did a review of my bills for the last year and my cost of gas ( including delivery charges etc) was $550 BUT MY TOTAL COSTS FOR MONTHLY $19 CHARGES TO UNION GAS REMAINED UNCHANGED AT $230 ( plus taxes).
Therefore in this past year, Union Gas charges a flat monthly fee equal to 50% of the cost of my gas use!!

This is unfair! If i am doing my part to reduce my energy costs the monthly fee should be proportional as well based on energy use.

AS an example, during the summer months my bill was $26 for the 2 months where only $3 was gas costs but $22 was monthly charges.
During the 4 months of the summer I am being charged almost 10 times my gas usage for Unions Gas monthly fees. 
I called to complain about this and they said I can cancel my gas and then activate it at the end of summer for a cost (penalty cost) of $60 ( or so).

They told me the monthly fee is to have someone come to do the meter reading and for the infrastructure costs they have. This doesn't make sense since the meter guy is here for 1 minute every 2 months. If he is paid $30/hour that amounts to 25 cents a month which I will gladly pay out of pocket instead of the $19x2= $38 I am being charged. 
As for the infrastructure charges, that is what the other delivery and other charges on the bill are for. 

This is unfair and should be illegal for them to charge this fee no matter what. 

This $19/month fee should be cut or made variable based on the amount of gas used so large consumers and businesses would pay a higher monthly rate whereas single family dwellers or those green or energy mizers would benefit from their initiative.

This would also entice other homeowners to green their homes and consume less, which would be better for the environment.

Please recommend this to the proper channels to investigate and implement.

thank you!

Regards,

Steve Rieck


